MAT Executive Council 
Meeting Minutes

Maricopa Room

March 7, 2007

Attendees:

	Rose Smith
	Jeanette Cernetic
	Nick Rouse
	Shirley Henderson

	Judy Sanchez
	Mary Kaye Allen
	Jan Binder
	Zhara Dean

	Jared Langkilde
	Gary Mandarino
	Sherri Basha
	John Snelling

	Ron Slamka
	
	
	


Approval of February 2007 Meeting Notes
The council reviewed the February MEC minutes for additions, deletions, and/or corrections.  The following edits were recommended:

-Correct the spelling of Kevin Bilder’s name.
-Review Sherrie Faulkner’s involvement in managing the projects.  There were some concerns, feelings that no decisions were reached and that further discussion is necessary.  This should be corrected in the February minutes and an agenda item should be added for April’s MEC meeting for a discussion regarding this.
Sherri Basha made a motion to approve the minutes including the recommended edits.

Judy Sanchez seconded the motion 
The Motion was approved.

Appointment and Ratification of Jan Binder

Shirley appointed Jan to serve as Member-at-Large.

Zhara Dean made a motion to approve the appointment.

Nick Rouse seconded the motion.

The Motion was approved.
Updates for MAT 2007 Conference
Judy reported that the conference flyer is ready, however, a change is required for the dates and time.
Also, she will be adding Al Crusoe to the agenda as a presenter in the afternoon.  

Judy clarified that the president’s title from MCC will include the word “interim.”
Jared recommended that Judy contact Kacie Tacata to follow up to ensure that the conference is on the president’s agenda.

The notification/announcements will be sent via email four times prior to the event.  Jared recommended sending out the notice in multiple formats e.g. paper, voicemail, etc.

Zhara recommended that the flyer be sent electronically in a less graphical format to be conscious of ADA requirements and to reduce the size of e-files.  A suggestion was made to use a plain Word version of the invitation.
Judy encouraged MEC members to go to the conference registration link, http://www.maricopa.edu/mat/matconfreg.php to register and test it for usability.

Final approval of revised MAT Bylaws
Gary shared Irene’s question/recommendation with the council.  Adjustments to the Bylaws have been made to include a section about each unit having their own bylaws.  It was felt that this addressed Irene’s issue.
Two clerical edits were found that should be corrected.

Jared asked for a motion to accept the bylaw changes
Zhara made a motion to accept the bylaw changes including the clerical edits.

Rose seconded the motion.

Jared asked for discussion – there was no discussion

The Motion was approved.

Unveiling new MAT Web site
Nick reported that the new MAT website should be ready for review by the end of March.  MEC will receive a link to review at that time.  Nick reported that the new site should be more friendly and easier to use.
Jared would like to see functionality for voting via the MEC Website included.  Nick said he would work on this functionality.

John mentioned that he would like to see a login to campus Professional Growth areas.

Discussion items for Dialogue w/Chancellor

The Chancellor has accepted MAT’s invitation for the dialog on May 15 and Jared asked volunteers to form a sub-committee for planning this event.  Volunteers include Jeanette, Shirley H, and Shirley G.
Retreat Date [June 21st.]   Location [Rio]
A committee will be formed.  This should be added as an agenda item at April’s MEC meeting.
PSA/MAT Joint Retreat Canceled
The announcement was made that the joint PSA/MAT retreat was canceled and will be re-addressed at a later date.
Ground Transportation Recommendations [$ limit?]
Due to the inability of Sherri to discuss with the PG sub-committee because of the lack of attendance at the last meeting, Sherri requested that this item be moved to the April MEC meeting agenda.

Grandfathering Certification 
Nick requested clarification on this item with the legal department.  Pete Kushibab informed Nick that this is an HR issue.  Shirley/Jared will schedule a meeting with VC Crusoe for discussion.

Maintaining Unit MAT Distribution lists
Shirley Green requested that each unit president send George Ferguson updates for new MAT members who should be added to the MAT district-wide distribution list.  The council did not feel that the units should be sending information to George that he already manages.  A recommendation was made to have Shirley Green discuss with Chritine Hall the possibility of having Christine’s department update the list when new MAT employees are hired.
Further discussion ensued regarding whether we were discussing the unit or district-wide list.  The college lists are used for the district-wide list.

Background Check Update
This item was tabled and will be added to the April MEC meeting agenda.

Dues Report
Jeanette distributed the District Wide Dues Summary for fy 06/07.

Unit reps provided Jeanette the names of the individuals who collect dues for each unit.

Jeanette reported that nearly 48% of the district-wide MAT members who pay dues are using payroll deduction.

Jeanette reported that the MAT dues account has over $23,000.

Jared asked that Rose research and report back to the council about how MEC can use these funds in accordance with MCCCD rules, policy, and regulation.
Jared also asked that we have discussions at the MEC Retreat about what to do with the $23,000 fund balance.  It was recommended that the funds be used for activities, etc. that will benefit MAT members.
Conversation ensued regarding whether or not we should move our funds outside of MCCCD and be able to use our funds the way MAT feels best.  Further discussion on this item is necessary.
Standing Items:

Treasurer’s Report
Rose distributed the MEC Budget Summary.

Jan noted that the Sabbatical budget should have a beginning balance of $150,000 and not $130,000 as stated in the budget.  Rose believed that $20,000 was split out for benefits that is included in the sabbatical total.  Rose will clarify and report back to MEC.
Rose will verify that PG funds will be available for a two-week overlap in Leslie’s contract, and the new PG person’s start date so that there can be a transfer of knowledge.

Another item was recommended to be added to the April agenda.  What will we do with the leftover money from the MAT conference.  Will we move it back to PG?

Judy made a motion to accept the MAT conference budget.

Sherri seconded the motion.

The Motion was approved.

Committee Reports
Professional Growth

Sherri provided the Professional Growth report for February.  (See back of MEC meeting agenda).
Sherri has updated the PG applications.  She moved the instructions prior to the forms.  Other updates have been made based on feedback from Unit reps.
Sabbatical Committee

Jan reported that some requests for reimbursements from colleges are outstanding.  She will be calling colleges to request paperwork.  Paperwork should be forwarded from the fiscal agents within 30 days.  There is verbiage included in the instructions for Sabbaticals that paperwork is required within 30 days from the start of the sabbatical.

Announcements and Campus Updates
John announced that he has accepted employment at CGCC and will be required to drop off the MEC council.  This will be his last meeting.

Questions

Judy asked if there were any updates on the salary adjustment for next fy.  It was reported that the GB tabled the discussion about salaries until the April board meeting.  Jared reported that the GB determined that there would be no tuition increase.  This will more than likely impact a potential salary increase.

Pending:
Talent Management Updates





All

Project Managers’ Reports





Iris Love and Lillian White
Professional Growth questions and answers



Sherri Basha


See attachment 

Next Meeting:

April 4, 2007

Maricopa Room

Shirley made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Sherri seconded the motion.

The Motion was approved.

